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  BROAD SQUARE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                                     BROAD SQUARE 
LIVERPOOL 

L11 1BS 
          TELEPHONE No. 0151 226 1117 

 Website: www.broadsquareprimary.co.uk 
 Email: office@broadsquare.liverpool.sch.uk 

 
     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 

 

Overall attendance 95% 

Early Years winning class Well-done to class RB who had 98% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 1H 97.4% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 4B 97.7% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 6O 97% 

 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
It has been so lovely to welcome our children back after half term.  We are already looking forward to 
a busy and fun packed term ahead of us. 
 
 
 
 
School photographs 

 

The school photographer will be in school this week on Thursday 10th November.  Children will 
have their individual photos taken as well as sibling groups.  Parents and carers can then chose 
which (if any) photographs they would like to purchase.  So hairbrushes at the ready! 

   

Flu nasal spray immunisation 

On Thursday 17th November the immunisation team will be in delivering the flu nasal spray.  This 
is a pain free way of protecting our children from becoming unwell.  Please complete a consent 
form if you have not already.  There are additional forms in the school office.   
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Parents evening 
Thank you to all of our parents and carers who came to school on Wednesday evening.  It was lovely 
to welcome so many of you back into school for you to see how well your children are working.  I 
know there are still some appointments that teachers are doing this week.   
 
Breakfast club 
Our breakfast club is something we are proud of.  Our children receive excellent care as well as a 
tasty breakfast.  From now, we are going to make the last entry to breakfast club at 8:20am.   
 

Start of school day 

In the morning, you can come onto the yard from 8:40am and doors will be open for children to 
come straight in.  Learning starts at 8:45am.  

 

Change in school uniform policy  

From 2023, our summer uniform policy is going to slightly change.  We are going to have red 
summer dresses for any child who chooses to wear them.  This is to keep more in line with our 
school colours.  Red summer dresses are widely available from many shops including 
supermarkets.  As this is new guidance, children will still be able to wear their blue dresses from 
this year if they still fit as I do not want any additional cost for families. However, the blue dresses 
are to be phased out for red dresses.   
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Children in Need 
Children in need is on Friday 18th November and we will be celebrating this is school.  A letter and 
sponsor form will be going out with the children.  Children can wear own ‘sporty clothes’ for a £1 
donation, or they can wear their school PE kit.  The children will be collecting sponsor money for 
completing a ‘crazy assault course’ in school.  We recognise the financial stress on families now and 
we only ask for what people can afford.   
 
Schools are also under tremendous financial stress, in order to ensure that our children still get the 
same opportunities in school we need to do fundraising events.  To minimise the demand on our 
families we are merging Children in need with some school fundraising.  80% of all we raise will 
go to Children in Need and 20% will go to school funds.  This is to pay for Christmas activities, 
reading resources and money towards trips etc.  Any money in school funds goes back to directly 
benefit our children.     
 
Thank you for your continued support.   
 
Mrs C.Foden 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


